MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FELTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

HELD IN THE PAVILION ON TUESDAY 2 SEPTEMBER 2014

	Present:
	

	John Self (in the Chair)
	Les Wright

	Graham Buckley
	Bob Clarke

Paula Carter

	
	

	Also in attendance:
	

	Sonya Garland (Clerk)
	John Starling (District Councillor)

Joanne Keeler (District Councillor)

	
	


	
	

	1.
	Chairman’s welcome and apologies for absence

	
	Apologies were received from Daphne Grint and Stuart Clancy.

	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest

	
	No declarations were made.

	
	

	3.
	To Ratify the Minutes of the Meeting held on 1 July 2014

 

	
	The minutes were signed as being a true record of the meeting.

	
	

	4
	Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meetings on 1 July 2013

	4.1
4.2

4.3
	12.3 – The tree root at the junction of The Street  / Taverham Road had been spray painted by Highways. Work was due to be completed during September. 

12.4 - Bilney Lane flooding; the County Council were aware of the problems and were considering a new drainage scheme.

12.5 The Loke (past the Rectory on Bilney Lane), into woods was virtually impassable due to being overgrown.  The Chairman AGREED to obtain a quote for this work.

	
	

	5 
	Police Report


	
	This July report had been received -  4 crimes  had been recorded in the period (1x criminal damage, 2x domestic, 1x possession of drugs).



	6

7
	Reports from County & District Councillor.

No updates to give.
Break for the Public to Speak
A resident attended to advise that he would be putting in a planning application on Brands Lane.  Councillors noted that they would consider it formally once it had been received from Broadland Council. 


	8
	Correspondence 

	
	

	8.1
	Norwich NDR


Two letters had been received from the planning inspectorate regarding the NNDR hearings which were taking place. 

Cllr Clarke noted that a clicker count had taken place in the village during the previous week between 9.30 and 10.30am.  The count in that hour was 650 vehicle movements which was an 85% increase on the last count held in 2008 (302 vehicle movements). 

The clerk would write to the County Council to request that a traffic count be carried out.  This would support the aims of the NNDR if the County Council could prove that the NNDR would divert traffic away from the village. 

	
	

	8.2
	Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations

It was noted that all local government meetings, including parish council, could now be filmed.



	8.3

	New audit procedure
New audit procedures would be brought in for parish councils from 2017.  These were yet to be finalised but would likely mean that councils with an income of under £25,000 signed a transparency code rather than sending accounts to an external auditor. An external auditor would have to be appointed if an elector raised a question or objection. 


	8.4
	Norfolk Rural Community Council Subscription 

The annual fee subscription renewal had been received.  It was AGREED to subscribe to the bronze level at a cost of £20.



	8.5
	Parish Ranger Visit

No items were raised.



	8.6
	Section 106  - Broadland Council 

Funds of £35,128 had been received in respect of the Mill Farm, Mill Lane development.  These would be held by Broadland Council.

	
9
	Planning

	
	

	9.1

9.2

9.3


	To NOTE:-

20141098 (Spring Farm, Fir Covert Road)– agreed by email to OBJECT

20141028 – Hawthorn Farm, Bilney Lane – agreed by email NO OBJECTIONS

New application:-

20141336 – 31 The Street. Single storey extension.  Councillors agreed to SUPPORT the application.


	10
	Finance

	
	The clerk reported that the invoice for the dog bin at the Pavilion had been received.  Originally the Parish Council had agreed to fund this for a year, with the costs then being passed to the Recreation Ground Committee.  However Councillors AGREED to pay this for the following year to support the ongoing access of dogs onto the field.  The clerk would inform the Recreation Ground Committee.   

The following payments were agreed:
· Clerks salary and expenses (July and August)- £324.58 (cheque for £55.96 expenses) 
· HMRC (clerks tax) £100.80
· Grass cutting  - Mr Sibley (June, July and August 2014) £475

· Felthorpe Pavilion- Recycling credits share - £115.39

· Norfolk RCC - £20

· Annual insurance £219.43  (agreed by email and paid before meeting due to time constraints)

· Mazars annual audit fee £120.00

· Broadland Council (dog bin) £101.64
The following receipts were noted:-

Grass cutting payment from the Pavilion - £532.01

Recycling credits from Broadland Council - £293.79



	11

	Village Matters

	11.1

11.2

11.3

11.4

11.5
	The Chairman reported that at the end of the last meeting the Chair of the Recreation Ground Committee had met him and questioned the transparency of the Parish accounts.  The clerk was asked to send a copy of the accounts to him. 

The current fundraising by the Recreation Grounds Committee for new playground equipment was discussed.  Councillors AGREED to offer funding of 10% of the total spend, up to a maximum figure of £5000, from available S106 funds with the advance agreement of Broadland District Council.  It was hoped that this firm support would help the Committee in securing more funding from external sources.  It was agreed that it was not suitable to use the entire S106 money on playground equipment, as play equipment would not benefit the village as a whole.

Cllr Clarke advised that there was now debris and bricks in the hedge at Yew Tree House.

Cllr Wright reported raised iron works on Church Lane, on the right hand side opposite the field entrance.  The tarmac had worn away leaving a deep and wide hole in the road.  

A Community workshop on recycling would be held at Broadland Council on14 October, regarding managing recycling banks.  The clerk would ask for paperwork to be forwarded after the event as no one was available to attend. 

The Clerk noted that she would be on sick leave from 19 September for a month.  Cover would be sought for the next meeting. 

	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.10



Date of next meeting – Tuesday 7 October 2014, 8.00pm.


